
The Messenger 

February Highlights: 

Pg 2 Evensong 
 Scout Sunday 
Pg 3 Global Partnerships 
 Souls4Soles 
 Voyagers 
Pg 4 Capital Campaign 
 Martha’s Ministry 
Pg 5 Gratitude Dinner 
Pg 6 Adult Forum 
 LIPW 
 Bishop’s Visit 
Pg 7 MLK Day 
Pg 8 Children/Youth 
Pg 9 Happening #13 
 A Thank You Note  
Pg 10 Jubilee Ministry 
Pg 11 Pancake Supper 
Pg 12 Ash Wednesday 
Pg 13 Absalom Jones 
Pg 14 Small Groups 
 Worship Offering  
Pg 15 Worship Schedule 
 
  
 

Weekly 

 
Sundays: 
8:00AM   Holy Eucharist 
9:00AM   Fellowship 
9:15AM    Adult  
    Formation 
9:30AM   Sunday School 
10:15AM Holy Eucharist 
    with Choir 
11:30AM Fellowship 
 
Wednesdays: 

12:05PM Healing Service 

with Holy Eucharist 

February 2020 

Dear St. John’s,  
 

Just a week ago, your vestry met for their annual retreat. They broke bread with one 
another and built community. They studied and embraced the sacred business of 
finances and investment accounts. They raised up and elected our wardens, treasurer, 
and secretary. Most importantly, your vestry began the holy work of casting a vision 
for the coming year(s). It was an inspired and life-giving weekend of good work 
centered on Christ and our shared mission to serve.  
 

Debbie Carter was elected Senior Warden with Webb Cook as Junior Warden. 
Charles Wear has officially begun his term as Treasurer while Bob Kilp remains our 
beloved Secretary.  All of your vestry representatives are devoted to working together 
to live into the new opportunities for ministry that are before us.  
 

They have committed themselves to the following 1-year goals: 
 

 Create new small groups—by providing opportunities for parishioners to form 
deeper relationships 

 Balance the budget without using additional withdrawals of our investments 
 Raise up, integrate, and support the new staffing structure of the parish to include 

a quarter-time priest. 
 Establish a relationship in a new local community 
 
In addition to 1-year goals, the vestry cast their nets a little further to include the 
following 3-year goals: 
 

 Increase our facility usage by 50% 
 Complete Phase II of the Capital Campaign 
 Move our rental properties toward marketable rates or use them for ministry 
 Expand our Music Ministry at St. John’s 
 

In the coming year, our vestry will be 
focusing on small groups, the ministry of 
presence (outreach to the vulnerable), 
newcomers, and pastoral care. If you’d 
like to know more about these ministries 
and how you can contribute to the life 
and breath of our beloved parish please 
reach out to a vestry member. They 
would be delighted to share! 
 

I remain faithfully yours, 

Amanda+ 
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE RECTOR 
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February Birthdays and 
Anniversaries  
 
Alexander, Garth 1 
Ogwang, Alice 2 
Stone, Kylie 3 
Zuke, Sue 3 
Coverly, Rosemary 4 
Kilhefner, Joanie 7 
Farmer, Dan 8 
Latshaw, Alexandru 9 
Le, Thong 10 
Sullivan, Teresa 10 
Brenton, Nancy 12 
Qualls, Scott 12 
Tobie, Alan 12 
Wendler, Callen  12 
Way, Joe 13 
Way, Greyson 14 
Wendler, Isabella 14 
Thompson, Joe 16 
Maxey, Carolyn 17 
Burlingame, Susan 18 
Cliff, Sean 19 
Glazier, Mary 19 
Di Pace, Emma 21 
Yackly, Isabell 21 
Carroll, Andy 22 
Clark, Natalie 23 
Gordon, Emily 24 
Rahe, Joan 24 
Springer, Kate 24 
Stonerook, Chris 24 
Murphy, Bob 26 
Carroll, Anne 28 
 
 
 
Continued prayers for 
our Homebound: 
Margaret Crothers, Michael 
Frantz, Ellen Keller, Fritz 
Lawrence, Don Lovett, 
Nancy Nemith, Peter Plaza, 
Joan Rahe, Ricky Smith, 
Joanna Sweeney 
 
Military: Brian Hobbins, 
Laurel Hobbins, Alex 
Kelly, Kirby Kinderwater, 
Kyle Kinderwater, Joshua 
Watkins, Cameron Watts 

SCOUT SUNDAY: FEBRUARY 2 

Sunday morning Eucharist is about doing. Together we pray, sing, and 
celebrate Christ in the Eucharist, and are regularly challenged by Amanda+ 
to go out into the world and do something. This is the call of Christ, to be 
light, salt, the city on a hill, to spread the good news of the Gospel over the 
entire globe. That takes some doing. 

Evensong, in contrast, is the taking in of Christ though the cessation of 
action. Martha was admonished by Jesus for her incessant doing while Mary 
was praised for listening. Jesus was saying, “Yes, serve, but take moments of 
time to sit at my feet, gaze in wonder, and listen.” Evensong is an Anglican 
conspiracy against the world’s desperate attempt to inundate us with a 
continual barrage of noise and stuff to do. Evensong is an hour of reflection, 
beauty, and worship in quiet wonder.   

Perhaps this coming Evensong on 
February 23, 4PM, is custom tailored just 
to that purpose. We will be considering 
Christ as he is Transfigured before his 
closest disciples. While still in the flesh, 
they were given the miraculous gift of 
seeing a glimpse of the glorified Christ. I 
invite you to Evensong, where you, too, 
can rest and see with the eyes of your 
heart the beauty of who Christ is.   

For decades, scouting organizations have helped young people 
develop physically, intellectually, socially, and spiritually. Through 
recreation, scouting is all about building confidence and self-esteem, 
learning important life skills and leadership skills, team building, 
outdoor adventure, and education. Every year, we celebrate and lift 
up our scouts in worship, friendship, and service. Please join us on 
Sunday, February 2nd for this year’s Scout Sunday.  
 
Our Boy Scouts at St. John’s are: Hal Williams, Nicholas Di Pace, 
and Greyson Way; Graham Welaish is our Cub Scout. 
 
Our Girl Scouts are: Danielle Di Pace & Campbell Way. 

WHY EVENSONG? by Paul Reese 



The St. John’s Soles4Souls shoe drive is on again this 
year. We have been collecting and storing and request 
that you check in your closets or with friends for shoes 
they are no longer wearing for our shoe drive. They 
can be brought to the church at anytime until Palm 
Sunday.  Please do not send shoe boxes; simply tie the 
laces together and rubber band the pairs together or 
we will do that as we pack them.  Our goal is always 
to beat last  year’s number by a pair.  So please help 
out if you can.   
 

 
 
 
 

What is a LEV? What does a LEV do? Come join the Voyagers on Saturday, 
February 22, in the Parish Hall to find out and to hear some of the experiences 
that Stephanie McGovern and Phil Becker have had over the years that they have 
provided this invaluable ministry to St. John’s. The Voyagers meet monthly for 
fellowship, discussions, and programs of interest for parishioners and their friends 
of all ages. Coffee, tea, and light refreshments will be served. 

 
PLEASE NOTE:  The lower parking lot entrance door will be attended until 10:10AM  
                                Late arrivals can enter through the back lot/kitchen door.  
   Questions?  Please feel free to contact Dan Farmer. 
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GLOBAL PARTNERSHIP CHALLENGE  
I AM, WE ARE...ONE WORLD: HERE, THERE, EVERYWHERE 

SOLES4SOULS 

New Year, Changing World, New 
Visions, New Realities: What can 
each of us do to make it more 
caring? “The tighter you squeeze, 
the less you have.”  Thomas Merton 
 

February 2nd: Groundhog Day 
As we anticipate the prediction of more or less 
winter weather, let us all “emerge” and “Turn your 
face to the sun and let the shadows fall behind 
you” - Maori Proverb. Let your heart explode with 
joy as you emerge with more kindness and caring 
for ALL God’s children - Here, There, Everywhere 
 
February 9th: Valentine’s Day 
“Jesus loves the little children, ALL the children of 
the World.” Think about others you could send a 
card, flowers, candy, a surprise donation - clothing, 
shoes, food for their table, sharing whatever with  
ALL God’s Children - Here, There, Everywhere 

 
 
February 16th: World Day of Social Justice 
Organized by the United Nations, this day is to raise 
awareness of caring and equality for ALL. Hold 
ALL God’s children in your prayers and then 
participate in an action that could be caring for our 
brothers and sisters from every place in our world.   
 
February 23rd: Shrove Tuesday & Ash 
Wednesday  
According to National Geographic magazine, 
humans may have been eating a form of pancakes 
since the Stone Age. The objective was to use up 
additional foods as they moved into the Lenten time 
of being more mindful of consumption.  Consider 
what you can do to live simpler and share with your 
neighbors  -  Here, There Everywhere 

THE VOYAGERS 
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Thank you! 
 

Pledge payments in December allowed us to reduce the 
balance on our construction loan by $50,000. This, of 
course, reduced the amount we owe, but perhaps just as 
importantly, will lower the interest payments that are 
incurred each month. The balance on our one-million-
dollar loan is currently $256,400. We have made great 
progress. 

 
The St. John’s congregation – YOU – have been very 
generous! However, the current pledge balance will fall 
short of retiring this debt when it becomes due next 
year. If you would like to help ensure the financial 
health of St. John’s with a new or additional gift or 
pledge to the Capital Campaign in 2020 or early 2021, 
a member of the Capital Campaign Committee or 
Pastor Amanda would love to discuss the options with 
you. 
 
Capital Campaign Committee:  
Phil Becker, Debbie Carter, Rosemary Coverly, Kent Strickler, Charles and Marion Wear 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN PHASE II by Rosemary Coverly, Co-Chair 

Honoring our Past...Securing our Future 

MARTHA’S MINISTRY  

February brings more yarn and more needs to our doorstep. We are currently knitting 

and crocheting items for people living with dementia. Twiddlemuffs and 

Twiddlesleeves provide sensory stimulation for people living with dementia. 

 

Please join us in our Parish Hall on Tuesdays from 2-4 pm if you’re interested in 

helping. Not able to join us on Tuesdays? Ask Jeannie Zeller for the pattern and work 

on your own time. Thank you for your continued support of our ministry. 
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The National Altar Guild Association Prayer  
by The Rt. Rev. E. Don Taylor, Vicar Bishop of New York City  

 

Most gracious Father Who has called me Your child to serve in the preparation of Your Altar,  
so that it may be a suitable place for the offering of Your Body and Blood; Sanctify my life and 
consecrate my hands so that I may worthily handle those Sacred Gifts which are being offered to 
You. As I handle holy things, grant that my whole life may be illuminated and blessed by You,  

in whose honor I prepare them, and grant that the people who shall be blessed by their use, may find 
their lives drawn closer to Him Whose Body and Blood is our hope and our strength,  

Jesus Christ our Lord. AMEN.  
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LANCASTER INTERCHURCH PEACE WITNESS 

Lancaster City takes great pride in being known as 
the refugee capital of the world and throughout the 
years St. John’s has had a vibrant ministry to those 
seeking a better life here in the United States. Jesus 
himself was a refugee and the call to serve our 
brothers and sisters in need continues. Please join 
The Rev. Beth Mollard, member of our diocesan 
Refugee Resource Group, for our February Adult 
Forum. The Refugee Resource Group is a diocesan 
group dedicated to helping the thousands of 
refugees in our area feel welcomed and supported 
as our neighbors. This three part series will explore 
who refugees are, common misconceptions about 
refugees, and ways we can help ease the suffering 
of those struggling to find a home.  
 
This three part series will take place at 9:00AM in the Parish Hall on Sunday, February 2, 16, and 23.  

 SCREENING:  Lancaster Interchurch Peace 

 Witness  will show a 30-minute documentary on the 

 1960 lunch counter sit-ins in Nashville, Tennessee on 

 Friday, February 7 at 7:00PM in the Parish Hall. This 

 film presents archival footage of the sit-ins along with 

 present day reflections from some of the participants

 A discussion of the film, led by Pastor Devin Jeffers, 

 will follow. The event is free and open to the public.

 Snacks will be served.  For more information, contact 

 Barry Stoner, 717-821-8026. 

ADULT FORUM: The Refugee Resource Group 

BISHOP’S VISIT—SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 9TH 

On Sunday, February 9th, Bishop Audrey Scanlan will be 
joining us for worship at the 8:00AM and 10:15AM services. 
During worship we will renew our baptismal covenants, raise 
up and celebrate those being confirmed and received, and 
give thanks for the community of St. John’s.  

 
A number of teens and adults have been preparing for this 
powerful sacrament. Let’s join together to support them! 
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 A RECAP OF MLK WEEKEND 

THANK YOU to everyone who made this year’s Martin Luther King Jr. weekend such an 
inspiring time of community building, song, and service. Once again, the Music For Everyone 
Community Chorus filled our sanctuary with incredible music and heart. Our day camp on 
Monday, led by the ever-so-talented Sue Dodge, was filled with energetic kids from around the 
community, and thanks to the countless volunteers, Dr. King’s dream continues! 
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ALL THINGS CHILDREN AND YOUTH 



 

 

February 2020 Page 9 

You may have noticed or heard that the Parish Hall and office 
spaces are in the midst of  a much needed face lift! Floors have 
been refinished, furniture purchased, and paint applied! And you 
may be wondering how that’s possible with a deficit in our 
budget. Thanks to a number of anonymous donors and a great 
deal of free labor from talented parishioners, a number of these 
projects became possible.  
 
The Rector and Vestry want to offer thanks to all of those who 
have contributed and enabled us to make our Parish Hall and 
office more attractive to members and the public at large. One 
donor paid for the cost of refurbishing the Parish Hall floor. 
Another donor has paid for the work and the new furniture in the 
Parish Office. These individuals recognize that those we serve 
appreciate being served in well-kept and functional 
surroundings. 
 
Lastly, we wish to recognize the work of Kathy Kyper and the 
Property Committee that she chairs. This group works tirelessly 
to assure that the entire campus is well cared for. Maintaining 
our campus, while keeping our costs at a reasonable level, would 
not be possible without the good stewardship efforts of this 
committee. Individual and small group gifts are sincerely 
appreciated, however we all can play a part in keeping our 
property attractive and well-kept by supporting the efforts of our 
Property Committee.   

A THANK YOU NOTE 
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JUBILEE MINISTRIES 

Since 1988, St. John’s has been designated by the Executive Council of the Episcopal Church as a 
Center for Jubilee Ministry because of the “direct and dynamic link between our theology and our 
ethics,” demonstrated in numerous outreach and neighborhood ministries. St. John’s takes very 
seriously God’s call to feed the hungry, give drink to the thirsty, welcome the stranger, clothe the 
naked, and care for the sick. (Matthew 25:35) 

COMMUNITY 
BREAKFAST  
SATURDAY, NOV. 16 
(Contact:  Sue Martin)   
 
A breakfast of pancakes, 
sausage, eggs, juice, cereal, and 
pastries will be served to the 
downtown community at First 
Reformed United Church of 
Christ, 40 East Orange Street.  
 
For those who volunteer 
regularly, please don’t forget to 
let Dave or Sue Martin know if 
you can’t help, so they can 
reach out to those listed as 
substitute helpers. Thanks! 
 
MARTHA’S MINISTRY 
(Contact: Jeannie Zeller) 
 
We’re looking for knitters, 
crocheters, quilters, crafty 
folks..... 
 
One of our goals as a Jubilee 
ministry is fellowship. We 
gather together every Tuesday, 
from 2-4 PM, in our Parish 
Hall to share ideas, friendship, 
and sometimes tasty treats. 
Please join us when you have 
the time.   
 
We have plenty of yarn to 
share! 
 
 

FULTON SCHOOL 
PARTNERSHIP  
(Contact: Dave or Sue Martin)  
 
Please continue to donate Box 
Tops for Education, Turkey 
Hill Moo Caps, and spent 
printer cartridges. Collection 
containers are on the Eagle's 
Nest table under the photo 
gallery in the Parish Hall. 
Thank you for your donations. 
 
 
FOOD PANTRY  
(Contact: Debbie Carter) 
 
Non-perishable food donations 
can be delivered to the church 
office or given to the ushers on 
Sunday. Monetary 
contributions are also 
welcomed for buying food to 
fill gaps in food donations. 
Please write “Food Pantry” in 
the Memo line on your check. 
Food boxes are organized for 
families and single people in 
need and are distributed from 
the courtyard entrance to our 
Parish Hall on Tuesday and 
Thursday afternoons.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GROCERY CARDS  
(Contact: Sue Tobie)  
 
Did you know that it’s easier to 
use a grocery card at the store 
than to peel out cash or write a 
check...and the amount 
remaining on your card is 
recorded on your receipt?  
Whenever you purhcase one of 
our cards, 5% of its value goes 
to our Jubilee ministries. It is 
truly a “WIN-WIN” situation! 
Grocery cards also make great 
gifts!  
 
Remember that a $100 card can 
be used as often as it takes to 
use it up. You don’t have to 
spend it all at one time...AND 
YOU ARE NOT LOSING 
ANYTHING. YOU ARE 
GETTING FULL VALUE 
FOR YOUR CARD. THE 
STORE SELLS CARDS TO 
US AT A 5% DISCOUNT.  
 
 
 

GIANT 
JOHN HERR’S 
STAUFFER’S 

WEIS 
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PANCAKE SUPPER 
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DIOCESAN EVENT 
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If you were at the Annual Meeting this past November,  
you may remember index cards being passed out with the 
invitation to small group ministry. Over the course of the 
past six months, the vestry and I have been discerning a 
call to create and foster small groups in an effort to build 
deeper relationships within our parish. The church began 
through small group ministry and there are innumerable 
benefits to gathering together outside of Sunday morning 
worship. With a new year upon us and a vestry committed 
to building relationships inside and outside of our church 
walls, now is a great time to put together these “living 
room” groups. The plan is to have a group of 6-8 meet once 
a month or so in homes to share a meal and conversation. 
It’s as simple as that.  
 
If you didn’t already fill out one of the index cards at the Annual Meeting and would like to participate 
in a group please email your name and contact info to: amanda@stjohns-lancaster.org  
 
We will begin forming groups soon!  

SMALL GROUP MINISTRY 
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St. John’s  Episcopal Church 
321 W. Chestnut St. 
Lancaster, PA 17603 


